Minutes of the Patient Participation Group meeting 
Tuesday 10th January 2012

Attendees:  Dr. Jane Hughes, Dr. Brzezicki, Mary Mitchell, Lynne poole, Anne Jackson, Pam Topley, Shirley Sepkes, Jane Findlay, Marcia McBean, Barbara Passey, Gillian Arram and Lorraine Orr.

Apologies: William Dalton
Agenda:
Group Members and posts:

· The meeting was opened with group members agreeing the terms of reference from the last meeting
· Anne Jackson was nominated as the chair and Marcia McBean as the secretary for the group
· The group continues to operate with 9 patient members and joined by staff from the practice
Practice matters:

· Mary gave feedback from a recent waiting room survey in which patients randomly participated. She reported that the responses were very positive, and majority of the participants expressed that they were happy to continue making telephone bookings, with just under a ¼ of participants showing an interest in internet bookings.
NHS update:

· Dr. Brzezicki spoke to the group about the changes taking place in the NHS and what the future holds for Croydon. 
· Croydon Healthcare Consortium (CHC) and the Croydon 4 Croydon Consortium (C4C) will merge to form the Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG).
· There will be a new pilot scheme in Croydon for referrals for services, this will be run by a team of professionals who will manage the quality of referrals, and ensure patients receive the care they need.
· Government proposes to review all GP contracts in the UK and this could potentially have an impact on the types of services that practices are able to offer.
Group progression:

· The ‘Patient Participation Group’ will need to be advertised to patients and a rapport established. This will set the stage for any future discussions between patients and the group, particularly around changes within the NHS and its impact on the practice.
· Anne suggested that one of the ways the practice could obtain patients email addresses is to include a section on the repeat prescription request form.
· Members of the group agreed to rearrange the notice board in the reception area so that there is an advertising/information space for the group.
· Mary suggested that the group discuss future venues for meetings as rooms at the practice may not always be available at certain times.
Practice News letter and Website:

· The new website address is www.queenhillmedicalpractice.nhs.uk . There is a link on this website to the Patient Participation Group.
· The practice produces a quarterly newsletter which is accessible online.
· Repeat prescriptions may be requested online but patients will need to sign up for the service.
· The group proposed to be actively involved in the planning and preparation of the quarterly newsletter.
The date for the next meeting is set for Tuesday 20th March at 12.30 hrs

Venue: Queenhill Medical Practice.

